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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting 

was held remotely by Zoom. 


	Also in attendance several members of the public including A Giles, B Serjent, D Porter and J Haddrell.

Cllr Kembery had to leave the meeting at 7.39pm and Cllr Bowles took over as Chair. 
120.03/21 Apologies – Cllr Collins
121.03/21 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllrs. Jones and Labuschagne, South Gloucestershire Councillors. Cllr Hemmings regarding the grant application for Hambrook Sports Club.  
122.03/21 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on I February – Approved. These will be signed when restrictions allow. 
123.03/21 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee Meetings of the 1 and 15 February -Noted

124.03/21 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 15 February – Noted
125.03/21 - Clerk’s Report and monthly accounts up to 28 February and to approve any recommendations. 
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved.
Amounts queried:

Payment to Sovereign Play which was for the replacement of the space net in the Greenfield Park  
Payment to South Gloucestershire Council for emptying of dog bins which is paid quarterly.

The following grant was approved in accordance with Section 137 of the Government Act of 1972:

Hambrook Sports Association - £4502.96

All Councillors resolved to approve the recommendation of the F&GP Committee to adopt the WPC Environmental Statement.

Matters Arising
Our Insurance Broker has been contacted regarding the issue of liability around play equipment, such as rope swings, which are put up on Parish Council owned land.  The following response has been received from the insurance company:

Thank you for your recent emails regarding potential of rope swings being put up on the clients land. All we would recommend is regular checks of the land and removal when any are found. If the client wishes to put up signage to deter the public from doing this that is up to them we wouldn’t enforce that as a requirement on the policy. 

He suggested the Parish Council could keep a log of areas were this is likely to happen so if there was an incident we could prove when we inspected the item wasn’t there.
Councillors discussed that as this issue has been brought to their attention action needs to be taken. It could be logistically quite difficult to remove ones that are attached high in the trees. It was agreed signage could be useful and that a log will be kept. It will need to be decided how often areas should be inspected.   
South Gloucestershire Council has been reminded about the urgency of the repair to the  footpath by Faber farm going towards the motorway. They are very aware this needs to be done as soon as possible and are waiting for the remaining funding. The footpath officer is continuing to pursue this. 

Clerk has started to inspect the notice boards at Nature Reserves to see what could be done to highlight Frank Smith’s work. This is ongoing and there will be an update in the F&GP meeting.

Ramps have been fitted on the 2 islands at the duck pond which have no access. Once the ducklings arrive we can see if they use them successfully.

Our local beat officer is going to take speed readings along Cloisters Road to assess the speed of vehicles and will report back to us. Cllr Goodman advised he has been told that Speedwatch can now recommence.
The F&GP committee recommended using A&D Masonry for the repair to Frenchay Village Hall wall. However, they have now confirmed they will not be able to do the work as they are scaling down their business. It was agreed another quote should be obtained. 

The Clerk and Cllr Marriott attended a meeting with South Gloucestershire Council and St Michael’s School. As previously advised, they want to restrict access on the footpath which goes from Friary Grange to the Recreation Ground, as this path divides the school on one side from the playing field on the other. The plan is to put gates at either end of the lane which will be closed during school hours. This is being done for the safeguarding of the children. 
School Governor Jonathan Haddrell attended this meeting and explained the reasoning behind the suggestion. Having had Health and Safety issues raised following an inspection by South Gloucestershire Council, the school are keen to put in place changes that will safeguard the children at all times. This issue is very relevant at the moment with Covid restrictions but it will also be a long term plan going forward. Jonathan is aware the suggestion to close off the path may be controversial and that is why the school are planning a consultation period with residents.

Although Councillors respect the school’s duty of care towards the children, they also are concerned this will affect local people being able to access open space for exercise.  

One suggestion was made that there could be a form of level crossing in the lane which could just be shut when children are using the field. Also, the fencing alongside the path could be changed to a solid fence so children could not put their hands through. 
Jonathan agreed to explore any other options and will continue to liaise with the Parish Council.     
The Frenchay councillors and the Clerk had a useful meeting with the hospital trust to discuss the outstanding Frenchay matters. They have various actions they are following up and a further meeting is being arranged for April.

The Coronavirus Act of 2020 which allowed Parish Councils to hold meetings remotely, expires on 6 May 2021. If this is not be extended, councils will only be allowed to meet after that in physical meetings. This would affect our annual Council meeting which will be scheduled for 10 May. Although Councillors agree that face to face meetings are usually preferable, there could possibly be occasions when it would be useful to hold a meeting remotely.  Accordingly, they would like this to be available after 6 May. Councils can write to their MP to campaign to allow a permanent change in the law to enable the option to hold remote meetings in the future, and Clerk will find out when this need to be done by.
126.03/21 – Items from the Public
Alan Giles advised the WEG have just published their 3rd newsletter which has a lot of very interesting information and is well worth reading.
127.03/21 – Items from Members
Cllr Dyer advised he is considering leaving the Parish Council. Cllr Bowles advised either he or Cllr Kembery would be happy to discuss this with him. 

Cllr Hemmings commented that due to the nice weather and lots of walkers, all the bins in the Moorend are overflowing. Clerk will check with South Gloucestershire Council regarding emptying. He also welcomed Cllr Brain back after his recent accident.

128.03/21 - A.O.B 
None
Meeting concluded at 8.42pm
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